Student & Parent School Bulletin

Monday 14th March 2022 week 24B



1. Diary

Monday 14th March

Tuesday 15th March

Wednesday 16th March

Thursday 17th March

• 16.00-19.00 Year 7 Virtual Parents' Evening (see year group notice below)

Friday 18th March

2. Year Group Notices

Year 7 Virtual Parents' Evening

A reminder that booking is now open for the Parents' Evening on Thursday 17th March. Please click <u>here</u> to view a letter emailed to parents with more information and details of how to book appointments. Mrs Booker, Year 7 Manager

Year 7-9 History Club

A reminder that KS3 History Club will take place in B28 afterschool on Tuesday.

Mr Pilling, Curriculum leader: History

Year 10 Student workshops

The Year 10 Office will be running revision and anxiety/stress management sessions after school on Tuesday 22nd and 29th March, and Tuesday 5th April between 3-4pm. All students are welcome to attend; we will be looking at effective revision strategies, making a revision timetable and how to manage pre-exam anxiety and stress as we move towards the end of Year 10 exams in May. Students will be given more information on how to sign up and where these sessions will be held in tutor time next week. Mrs Turner, Year 10 Manager

Year 11 Financial Education Unit Exams

On Monday 28th March a number of Year 11 students will be re-sitting their Unit 2 Financial Education exam in the Bramber or CSC, this will start at 8.45am. There are also a small number of students who will be re-sitting Unit 1 straight after this. Parent / Carers will receive a copy of their child's timetable w/c 14th March. Please ensure your child turns up on time, if they are more than 15 minutes late they will not be able to sit the exam, thank you.

Mrs Whelan, Data & Exams Manager

3. Summer 2022 exam timetables

By Friday 11th March all students should have received a timetable with their dates and time of their external exams. There will be another timetable going out to students after the Easter holidays with their venue and seat number on. These external exams mainly affect Y11 and 13, however there are also some Y9, Y10 and Y12 students involved. Parents and Carers will receive a copy w/c 14th March. If students have any queries please direct them to the Exams Office, thank you.

The full external exam timetable will be on the school's website too, this is subject to change due to BTEC and Cambridge unit exams that may be added so please do check regularly.

Mrs Whelan, Data and Exams Officer

4. School canteen

Please click here to view the menu for next week.

Our lunch menus run on a 3-week cycle, below is a link to our website which shows all 3 menus and the morning break menu, click here https://www.felpham.com/parents-students/catering/.

5. School Council

The next Whole School Council Meeting for the below students will take place on Thursday 17th March, registration and P1 in the Blake Conference Room. Please can Reps check Teams for the agenda, thank you.

Year 7	Max Maycock (7F) and Sophie Crouch (7O)
Year 8	Luke Macmorland (8P) and Darcey Beattie (8P)
Year 9	Mateusz Eszner (9C) and Jessica Ruskin (9F)
Year 10	Ethan Drew (10H) and Yoana Angelova (10F)
Year 11	Haranyan Kugathas (11L) and Ivanina Vasileva (11E)
Sixth Form	Zalia Ali (DCh) and Oliver Denman (DMg)

6. Ukraine collection

The school is organising a collection of items to support Ukranian refugees. Please click <u>here</u> to view a flyer with information about donations needed and how to donate. The deadline is Wednesday 16th March, thank you.

7. Year 7 Girls' Football

As the season enters its final half-term the Year 7 girls enter into the final league of the year in Hampshire, made up of Year 7 and 8 students. Up in the first week were Horndean Technology College and The Petersfield School. The first fixture of the evening was against Horndean, a team FCC lost to early in the season. As part of each schools development, the games are played at either 7,9 or 11 aside depending on players and ability; what was nice about the first game was that we were able to play 11 vs 11, which is a first for the Felpham girls.

After a rocky start understanding positions, Felpham were soon relaxed and were playing some nice football on the bigger pitch. Daisy, Juliet, Isabelle and Paris were strong and calm at the back, making big challenges and playing the ball through to the returning Evie and Hattie in midfield. When the Horndean players did find time and space to shoot, it was Sophia in goal who kept them out. It was late in the first half when Felpham finally got their chance, with a good ball through from Willow, Grace was able to take the ball around the goal-keeper and slot it in the bottom corner - 1-0 to Felpham at half-time.

The second half started well for Horndean and it wasn't long before they had pulled a goal back to make it 1-1. Shortly after that, a mix up in midfield followed by a fantastic ball through the middle allowed the Horndean striker to go through on goal to make it 2-1 to Horndean. Felpham were quite deflated at this point because they were the better team, and it was in the last few minutes when Holli and Chloe worked the ball through to Grace to slot the ball into the bottom corner on the second attempt. The game finished 2-2 with both teams happy with their performances.

The Petersfield School were in the wings waiting for the next game. They were very similar in set up to Horndean and the game was again able to played 11 v 11, which was fantastic. It was very slow in starting, with chances at both ends with Chloe, Willow, Holli and Evie coming close for Felpham. The defence of Isabelle, Juliet, Daisy, Paris and Sophia worked well together to keep Petersfield away from taking any shots, which meant most of the game was played in midfield with Hattie, Evie and Grace; however, it was a game that had 'draw' written all over it from the start and that is how it finished - 0-0.

Well done Year 7 girls, a really good start to this league. Next up on Monday are fixtures against Crookhorn and The Petersfield School second team.

Well done also to coach Ruby-May for organising the girls on their first 11v11 fixture.

Team: Chloe McManus, Sophia Cummings, Paris Neville, Isabelle Whiffin, Hattie Rainey, Grace Kill, Daisy-May Goodier, Juliet Driscoll, Holli Bennett, Willow Hallett

Coach: Ruby-May Rainey

Mr Whiffin, PE and Deputy Headteacher

8. Year 9 Boys' Football



The Year 9 football came out victorious against Ormiston Six Villages Academy, with a 5-0 league victory.

The team have also been training hard for their next festival at The Regis School on 31st March.

The PE Department

9. PE kit reminder

Please note that students need to bring their PE kit to school for all PE lessons, including those who have brought a letter to advise they are unable to participate physically due to an injury or medical condition. Students with a note are still required to change into their kit for the lesson, this allows the learning to continue in a non-practical way and enables students to take on roles such as coach or an official.

Year 7 swimming: Students should bring in their PE kit if they are not taking part in a swimming lesson, along with a note from home.

Thank you for your support, The PE Department

10. Publicity

In the Bognor Regis Observer Thursday 10th March: St Wilfrid's Hospice donation drive (page 22)

Please click on this link to view our latest press releases https://www.felpham.com/news-events/news//

11. Praise Points

The tutor groups with the highest number of praise points in their year group last week were:

7A, 8P, 9L, 10E, 11L/E and 12/13 GT

12. Careers Information from Mrs Woodman, Careers Leader

Students in all year groups - Job of the week

Each week I share with you a short YouTube video, created by Jamie Pywell of MyPath Careers, that introduces you to a job - what the job entails, what subjects are useful for it, what qualifications you will need to get into it, and the salary you might earn. This week's Job of the Week is youth worker.

National Careers Week - 7th to 11th March

Did you take part in any of the activities that were running last week? If you did, please let me know about it by completing this form, so that your personal careers activity record can be updated. You will be able to refer to this at any point in the future when you want to include details of activities you have taken part in for your CV, job or university application, for example. As an alternative, for students in Years 8-10, you can add details to Xello - log in to Xello (from Office 365), click on About Me in the black menu bar at the top of the screen, scroll down the page until you come to Experiences, and add the details to the Education tab.

Year 10 students and parents/carers - Futures Week: 4-7 July

Students: Thank you to those of you who have already saved three careers in Xello and completed the electronic form that was included in last week's bulletin. If you haven't done both of these things yet please do them as soon as possible, thank you.

Follow this link to complete the form. Please click here to view a list of the 17 sector insights that make up the Springpod Virtual Work Experience. Please read through the details and use this information to indicate the sectors you would like to explore. Mrs Nash and I will then use all the information you have provided us with to try and find a relevant workplace to visit. The deadline for doing this is Friday 18th March. If you have not let us know by then which sector you would like your workplace visit to relate to, we will allocate you to a visit that has spaces.

Parents/Carers: As mentioned last week we will be holding a Pathways Evening on Thursday 7th July, as part of Futures Week, which will give you and your child an opportunity to speak to local employers, universities and training providers. Please use this form to indicate your preferred timing for this event. Year 12 students, parents and carers will also be invited to attend the Pathways Evening, as it falls within their work experience week.